
Citizen’s Guide to theConservation
of the Four Townships



Prepared under contract by: Progressive AE – Grand Rapids, MI

This publication has been prepared for the residents of the Four Townships and

was funded with  a U.S. Environmental Protection Agency nonpoint source pollution

control grant under Section 319 of the Federal Clean Water Act.

The Four Township Water Resources Council is a
volunteer, non-profit group dedicated to protecting
water quality in Prairieville and Barry Townships
in Barry County and Richland and Ross Townships
in Kalamazoo County. The Council’s mission is to
assist with the development and implementation
of land use strategies that retain the rural
environment currently enjoyed by township
residents, protecting lakes, streams, drinking water,
agriculture, and open space.
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Today, the Four Townships retain much of the rural
charm that has been lost in other parts of the state.
Recognizing this fact, the Four Township Water
Resources Council was established in 1994 with the
mission of retaining the rural character and natural
features that make the Four Townships special. This
booklet is both for you and about you. The guidebook
has been designed to provide you with information
about several approaches and initiatives underway to
help preserve our shared heritage. Together we can
control our destiny. Please read this booklet, consider
what we have, and act accordingly.

Preface

Pitcher Plant, Three Lakes Area, Richland Township



The Way We Were

Prairieville main street circa 1916
Bernard Historical Museum



In the not so distant past, the Four Townships were
largely undeveloped. Family farms dotted the
countryside. Visitors arrived at area lakes by railcar
to relax and enjoy summer resorts and cottages.
The pace of life was slower in those days and the
“big city” was far away.

Time has changed that. The “big city” is now just
a short commute. One can live in the Four
Townships and quickly commute to Kalamazoo,
Grand Rapids, Battle Creek, and even Lansing. In
many respects, the Four Townships are in a state
of transition. While many of the vestiges of the
past are still with us, change is upon us. In some
cases, change is occurring so rapidly we have little
time to consider if such changes are good for the
present, let alone the future.

Top Left: Train Depot for Richland and Gull Lake (circa 1916)

Top Right: Black Bass from Gull Lake (circa 1904)

Middle Left: Labelle Park on Gull Lake (date unknown)

Middle Right: Relaxing on the lake (date unknown)








































